
 

Grand Junction, February 10, 1920. 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular session at four o'clock p. m., in the City Hall, with 
Commissioner Garber, acting Mayor, in the chair. 
 
Upon call of roll, the following Commissioners responded as 
present: Garber, Whittaker, Blackstone, Holmburg. Absent: 
Commissioner Cherrington. 
 
City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting of February 3d were read and 
approved. 

 
The annual report of the Commissioner of Highways was submitted 
and read, and on motion of Commissioner Whittaker, seconded by 
Commissioner Blackstone, the same was referred to the Clerk and 
Auditor. 
 
The following reports having been examined and approved by the 
Commissioner of Finance and Supplies and the Clerk and Auditor, 
it was moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the same be accepted and ordered placed on file: 
 
Quarterly Report of the City Clerk and Auditor, 
 
Quarterly Report of the City Treasurer, 

 
Quarterly Report of the Commissioner of Health and Civic Beauty, 
 
Quarterly Report of the Commissioner of Water and Sewers, 
 
Quarterly Report of the Commissioner of Highways, 
 
Annual Report of the Commissioner of Health and Civic Beauty, 
 
Annual Report of the Commissioner of Water and Sewers. 
 
The motion carried and the reports were ordered filed. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Whittaker, seconded by Commissioner 

Blackstone, that the Commissioner of Health and Civic Beauty be 
authorized and instructed to expend $150.00, more or less, in the 
purchase of shade trees by the City for general distribution. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Garber, yea; Whittaker, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried. 
 



Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 

Blackstone, that the acting Mayor and Clerk be authorized and 
instructed to sign on behalf of the City the contract with A. O. 
Shaff for the collection and disposal of the city's garbage. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Garber, yea; Whittaker, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried. 
 
A proposed contract with the U. S. Reclamation Service for the 
use by the City of its trenching machine was read. 
 

The following resolution was thereupon introduced and read: 
 
RESOLUTION. 
 
WHEREAS, it is necessary for the City of Grand Junction to secure 
the services of the trenching machine for the large tile of Sewer 
Districts Nos. 5 and 6, and 
 
WHEREAS, the services of a trencher can be secured from the U. S. 
government; be it therefore 
 
RESOLVED, that the contract just read be entered into with the U. 
S. government, and the acting Mayor and City Clerk be hereby 
authorized and instructed to execute the same on behalf of the 

City of Grand Junction. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the resolution as read be passed and adopted. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Garber, yea; Whittaker, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried and the resolution passed and adopted. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Blackstone, seconded by Commissioner 
Whittaker, the Council adjourned. 

 
/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
City Clerk. 
 


